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BINGHAM COUNTY UTILITY COORDINATING COUNCIL

                      MEETING MINUTES

                        July 20, 2021
President:

Phillip Colborn
Vice President:
Dusty Whited
Sec/Treasurer:

Rebecca Fangsrud
ATTENDEES:

	Phillip Colborn
	Intermountain Gas
	220-5929
	phillip.colborn@intgas.com

	Dusty Whited
	Bingham County
	782-3864
	dwhited@co.bingham.id.us

	Troy Lenhart
	Bingham County
	782-3863
	tlenhart@co.bingham.id.us

	Rebecca Fangsrud
	Bingham County
	782-3173
	rfangsrud@co.bingham.id.us

	Luke Jolley
	Harper-Leavitt Engineering
	785-2977
	lukej@hleinc.com

	David Romrell
	Bingham County
	782-3172
	dromrell@co.bingham.id.us

	Tiffany Olsen
	Bingham County Planning & Development
	782-3179
	tolsen@co.bingham.id.us

	Justin Whited
	Intermountain Gas
	705-6307
	justin.whited@intgas.com

	Chad Muntean
	Intermountain Gas
	982-0373
	chad.muntean@intgas.com

	Melodie Halstead
	Idaho Transportation Dept.
	239-3370
	Melodie.Halstead@itd.idaho.gov


· Phillip Colborn, called the meeting to order.
· Dusty Whited made the motion to approve the minutes and David Romrell seconded it. The minutes from the August 8, 2019 meeting were approved as written.
Election – New President

Nominations were made of Luke Jolley and Justin Whited to be the new president of the Bingham County Utility Coalition Council.  Phillip Colborn asked for votes and Justin Whited was announced as the new president.
Old Business:
· City of Blackfoot – There wasn’t anyone present representing the City of Blackfoot. 
· Intermountain Gas – Justin reported they have a couple of projects.  One is on 800 West, Moreland Estates Division 2, tying in to the main Intermountain Gas put in last year.  The other one is on Mitchell Lane, with part of it being in the City of Blackfoot. High pressure sets will be replaced and a distribution line will be placed.  Phillip stated this will finish up HPSS’s on Mitchell Lane and Fisher Street.
Phillip has been working with Jordan with JUB Engineers on the Bridge Street crossing project slated for 2024.  Intermountain Gas will be rerouting the high pressure gas line at that location to go under the Snake River.  It will be a big project requiring easements to be obtained. 
Safety Reminder - There was a close call in Pocatello with a contractor doing work inches away from a high pressure gas line.  Phillip reminded everyone of the importance of getting locates before doing work in utility right of ways.  
· Idaho Power – There wasn’t anyone present representing Idaho Power.
· Cable One – There wasn’t anyone present representing Cable One.
Financial Report:
Current Business Checking Balance as of 6/30/21 – $430.23
Membership dues for 2021 are now being collected.  Please remit $25.00 payable to: Bingham County UCC %Rebecca Fangsrud.  Mail to: 245 North 690 West, Blackfoot, ID 83221.  An invoice for the 2021 annual dues is attached to this email.
New Business:
· ITD Projects – Melodie Halstead said she doesn’t have a lot going on in Bingham County.  The bridge on I-15 is being repaired.  The old Snake River Bridge project has been pushed back to 2024 and the Fort Hall interchange project has been pushed back to 2024 to 2025.
Melodie will start doing the project reports again when she has something new to report.  There will probably be a project report for the next BCUCC meeting.

ITD has changed their policy that all utilities must now go under existing culverts. 

· County Road & Bridge – Dusty presented the group with a printout of Road & Bridge’s Five-Year Plan.  He reminded everyone this plan changes daily.  The plan gives an idea of the roads Road & Bridge is planning to surface treat over the next five years.  
Next year’s map was made available.  The roads highlighted in red are the roads planned to be either micro sealed or chip sealed next year. The handouts are attached to this email in pdf format.
Dusty talked about ways to increase the attendance to the BCUCC meetings.   It would be nice to have Century Link and Idaho Power represented at these meetings.
· Planning and Development – Tiffany Olsen, Planning Director, reported since January of this year they have gone through preliminary plat on 320 lots.  Planning and Development has issued 309 building permits since January.  That is up by about 70 permits versus last year at this time.  Active residential construction shows there are 134 homes permitted this year.  There are 59 permits for shops, 7 of those with living space, and 47 additions or covered porches, or some type of additional structure.  There are 17 permits for manufactured homes January to date, and 16 for commercial buildings.  In March 60 permits were issued, May 52, and June 45, these are record numbers for the department.  The Division of Building Safety is doing between 20 and 26 inspections in the field daily.
Planning and Development is looking at modifying the Area of Impact Agreement with the City of Blackfoot.  They are hoping to have some more public hearings in August and September and to put a draft together in December. 

Tiffany asked if there was any additional information the group would like for the next meeting.  Phillip said anything she feels the group might find useful is great.  
Subdivision Review:  David Romrell presented the updated subdivision list and a copy of the preliminaries for them to the coalition. (Attachment to these minutes.)  Melodie asked if David could provide a map with the location of the subdivisions noted on it.  David will try to provide that in the future.  
The next Bingham County UCC meeting will be held at 10:00 a.m. on September 7, 2021, at the Bingham County Public Works Offices.
Meeting adjourned
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